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Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope that this final newsletter of the year finds you all well.  

    

Year 5 and 6 families: End of Year production of ‘Cinderella and Rockerfella’  
On Wednesday 19th July at 7pm, all of the children in Y5 &Y6 will be performing in 
our end of year show.  The children have worked really hard to learn the songs and 
Y6 have enjoyed taking on acting parts.  It’s essential that all Y5 and Y6 pupils return 
to school that evening for the show. Children should be back at school no earlier than 
6.45pm.  
The first few rows of seats will be allocated to Y6 audience members; we thank you 
in advance for your cooperation.  
 
Thursday 20th July: Non School Uniform – Sporty Fun Day!  
The Friends of St Mary’s will be collecting £1 donations in cash at the school gate.  
On this day, the children will take part in the following activities:  

 Reception: Games and picnic in the park. Please see Miss Christou’s email. 

 Year 1-5: Outdoor games at school  

 Year 6: Games and pizza in the park. Please see Mrs Harris’ email.  

 The afternoon will be a DVD in school for the children. 
All children will need to come dressed in fun sportswear and should wear trainers. 
 
Leavers’ Service at St. Mary’s Church: 9.30am on Friday 21st July  

 Families of Year 6 are invited to come along for their final service. Please sit upstairs, in the gallery 
where you will have a good view of Year 6. 

 At the service, you will hear Year 6’s final memories and prayers as they embark on the next stage 
of their learning journey.  

 After the service, Year 6 families are invited to the front of the church for photo 
opportunities. 

 The service will last for approximately 1 hour.  

 Bring tissues! 

 On return to school, the class may want to 
collect autographs. The tradition is that that 
they bring an autograph book or dress/shirt to 
be autographed. Please ensure if they want to 
do this, that they have your permission! They 
may use water based felt tips or pens, but 
please not Sharpies which are indelible. 

 

http://www.stmarysen4.barnet.lgfl.net/


Class teams for the new academic year: 
We have now confirmed class teams comprising of teachers and teaching assistants for the coming year.  
Last week, we were able to successfully appoint an additional teaching assistant to join our team. We are 
still finalising the recruitment process and look forward to welcoming them.  
 

 
Building works over the summer holiday: 
There will soon be scaffolding going up in order for the pitched roof on the infant side of the building to be 
replaced over the summer. We have been able to secure a grant from the diocese to make this possible and 
the parental voluntary donations that we collect as a Voluntary Aided School will also go towards this work. 
Thank you for your help with helping to fund this project.  
 

Food Bank Aid:  
A huge thank you for your donations that were collected last week by Food Bank Aid. 85 

bags of generosity will make a huge difference to the lives of so many families over the 

summer break.  

  

Miss Christou in Reception with: 
Mrs. Reid, Mrs. King, Miss Yiannaki and Ms. Ttoouli 

 
Miss Goringe and Mrs. Beechey in Year One with: 

Mrs. Charalambous, Ms. Ttoouli, Miss Salter, Mrs. King and  
Mrs. Murray 

 
Miss Simkin in Year Two with: 

Mrs. Wright, Miss Yiannaki, Mrs. Fricker 
Mrs. Reynolds 

 
Mrs. Prados and Mrs. Kokkinos in Year Three with: 
Miss. Holmes, Mrs. Botfield, Mrs. Wright, Miss Salter 

Mrs. Reynolds 
 

Mrs. Georgiou in Year Four with: 
Mrs Chapman, Mrs. Botfield 

Mrs. Williams 
 

Mrs. Haggan in Year Five with:  
Miss. Holmes, Mrs. Wright, Mrs. Chapman 

Mrs. Kokkinos 
 

Mrs. Harris and Mrs Richardson in Year Six with: 
Miss Salter and Mrs. Williams 
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Key dates for next week: 

 Y5 and 6 end of year production:  Wednesday 19th July at 7pm  

 Non uniform, fun day in school: Thursday 20th July (children come in 
sporty non uniform). Please donate a pound!  

 Leavers’ service: Friday 21st July 

 BREAK UP @3PM – Friday 21st July 
 

Looking ahead to dates next term: 

 INSET day: Monday 4th September  

 Children back to school: Tuesday 5th September  

 On Sunday 10th September: St Mary’s church service to mark the start of the new academic year 
on Education Sunday. There will be a special blessing at this service for school bags, pencil cases, 
coffee cups... whatever students, staff and parents need to flourish during the academic year! 

 

A final thank you from me… 

This has been a year of many successes, including our very positive Ofsted inspection in March.  

The pupils here at St. Mary’s never fail to impress; every day, and on all school trips and experiences this 

year, visitors, members of the public and external staff facilitating workshops always comment on how well 

the children listen, engage and behave.  
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Summer Fayre and our 

fundraising: 

The Summer Fayre was a 

huge success and has 

enabled us to finally 

replace the last few 

interactive whiteboards in 

classrooms! These will be 

replaced in the summer 

break ready for the start 

of the new year.  

Thank you! 
 



The children work hard; they demonstrate great curiosity and eagerness, and they always respond to 

challenges, whether that’s in class or during collective worship. What really shines through is the love they 

have for one another and for the world around them; they demonstrate genuine care for all of God’s 

creation.  

 

This year, we have supported the work of food banks, Homeless Action in Barnet, the Disasters Emergency 

Committee, the NSPCC, the Children’s Society, Show Racism the Red Card, Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal, 

Cancer Research UK, Save the Children and UCLH Cancer Care to name but a few charities.  

 

As I come to the end of my first year as sole headteacher, I look back with great pride at who we are as a 

school community; the way that at times of great joy and great sadness, this school family unites to celebrate 

and support at just the right times. This is what makes St. Mary’s school a unique and very special place. A 

place built upon and inspired by Christian values. A place that I am proud to lead.  

 

From all of us at St Mary’s School, stay safe, stay well and our love and prayers are with you as always. 

Maria Constantinou 

Headteacher  

 

This is our school, 

Let peace dwell here, 

Let each room be full of contentment. 

Let love abide here. 

 

Love of one another, 

Love of people everywhere,  

Love of life itself, 

And love of God. 

 

Let us remember 

That as many hands build a house, 

So many hearts build a school 

 

For Y6 and those moving on; 

Thank you that they have shared peace, contentment and love 

May they take with them peace, contentment and love. 

May they continue to give love to those around them,  

love life itself, and know the love of God. 

 

Thank you that as many hands build a house,  

their hands and hearts have helped to build our school. 

 

Thank you that what they have built will remain at the heart of our school, in the hearts of 

those who have known them, and in the hearts of those who remain. 

 

And may God bless and keep each one of us, those leaving and those staying. 

May God make His light to shine upon us and be gracious to us. 

May God give us His peace. 

Amen 
 


